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“The nursing education program responds 
to a real community need, ” said UAA 
Chancellor Elaine Maimon. “In order to 
educate the nurses that Alaska needs, we 
need to train the trainers. This program will 
prepare nursing professionals to educate a 
new generation of nurses.”

The university program is in response to the 
ongoing nursing shortage in Alaska. UAA’s 

School of Nursing expects to double the 
number of its nursing graduates to 220 by 
2006.

Regents Approve New Construction

Board members also approved a plan to 
design a new $30 million sciences building 
for UAA; construction of an $11.5 million 
UAF School of Fisheries and Ocean 
Sciences building in Juneau; and the fi rst 



In other business, board members 
also approved:

• the sale of nearly 19 acres of 
land in Palmer for $5.37 million 
and 11 acres near Homer for 
$411,111;

• a long-term capital 
improvement plan that looks 
ahead at major maintenance, 
renewal and construction needs 
through fi scal years 2006-2011.  
The plan totals $747 million, 
including $431 million that 
would come from state general 
funds, contingent on legislative 
approval.  The project list 
includes new student housing 
at UAS; a biological and 
computational sciences facility 
at UAF; a public policy center 
at UAA; and a cultural arts 
and research center in Kenai, 
among numerous other projects. 
Projects in the six-year plan 
would require additional board 
approval as well as legislative 
approval in most cases;

• a $3.5 million loan to fi nish an 
expansion of the University of 
Alaska Museum of the North 
on the UAF campus, to be paid 
back by the campus;

• the establishment of the Alaska 
Center for Supply Chain 
Integration, under the College 
of Business and Public Policy 
at UAA. The program is seeded 
with a $7.6 million federal 
grant;

• an annual cost-of-living 
allowance for approximately 
3,200 UA staffers, tied to the 
Anchorage Consumer Price 
Index and capped at 2 percent 
annually.

Regents Extend President's Contract

Board members also unanimously 
approved an extension of UA 
President Mark Hamilton’s contract 


